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December 2020

Hello Everyone,

Well, as everyone only too well knows, most of the events planned for this year had to be cancelled because of the Covid-19 pandemic.  However, it has been lovely to receive stories of how people have been able to keep busy with their donkeys, though rarely leaving home.  Thank you very much to everyone who has contacted us, but please send these stories and photos to Bray Talk too.   
Claire Harper has resigned her position of Regional Delegate for the West Region and Lucy Evans has been accepted by the DBS Council to take over.  Claire remains as Chairman of the West Region as well as being an Area Representative, and Editor of this newsletter.  Lucy will be responsible for attending the DBS Council meetings and act as a liaison between our Region and the DBS Council.  If you would like to contact Lucy, her details are in the list at the top of this Newsletter.  She would love to hear from you so please do email her any time you wish. 

New activities for the months ahead:

The DBS Donkey Partnership Award
To complete the Donkey Partnership Award, you need to keep a diary for 6 months – October to March 2021 detailing interactions with your donkeys during these months through pictures and/or words.  This could involve training for a new skill or just becoming more confident in everyday situations, or maybe just observing how your donkeys interact with each other.  Whatever you decide to do, just keep a log of your activities for 6 months.  This can be rewarding for both owners and the donkey.  A certificate will be issued to everyone taking part.  

Please send your finished diaries to:  Annette Staveley, Gate and West Farm, Golden Lane, Lawshall, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk. IP29 4PT.    Or email them to:  astaveley1@hotmail.com
The “Fab Farrier Award”

The DBS feels that it is only right and proper that acknowledgement is given to the work of the farriers who look after our donkeys.  Farriers who have taken on board the fact that donkeys are different to horses and ponies, and that they need to be approached differently and have clearly gone out of their way to learn as much as possible about donkeys, deserve recognition.  We have some lovely DBS certificates for you to present to your chosen farrier.  All you need to do is write to us, perhaps enclosing a picture of your farrier working with your donkeys, saying why your farrier should receive a coveted certificate and perhaps giving an example of how he or she goes the extra mile.  Then, once you have received the certificate you can proudly present it to your farrier, on behalf of the DBS.  Your farrier will be flagged up in the British Farriers and Blacksmiths Association magazine, Forge. 

Please send nominations to Claire Harper or contact her if you want any more information: cj_harper@hotmail.com 
The War Horse Memorial Organisation  -  Walk For War Horse
The War Horse Memorial was set up two years ago to support equine and military charities following the unveiling of Poppy the War Horse, a national monument in Berkshire, to honour the millions of horses, mules and donkeys who gave service and sacrifice during war and conflict.  Following our partnership in August this year with the War Horse Memorial Organisation, (please see pages 10 and 12 of the Autumn Bray Talk), the DBS is delighted to bring you a letter from Susan Osbourne, Co-founder, who has been working recently with Kendall Young, DBS Regional Delegate from Scotland, on a super project that will embrace Scotland in the Spring.  We are pleased to announce that this will now roll out across the UK in 2021.  This Walk will run alongside much-loved Webster Walks and Regional Walks because we are realising more than ever just how important it is to get out and about, whenever and wherever we can!
“Walk For War Horse hopes to encourage animal lovers across the UK to register interest in trekking the hills and valleys near their homes next Spring, with their horses, ponies, donkeys and dogs, while capturing on film the beauty of the British Isles.  But we at War Horse Memorial take no credit for the idea … it’s the brainchild of your colleague, Kendall Young who lives in Ayr.  The idea is that for £10 people can register their participation and share their route.  In return they will be given a purple poppy pin badge and a knitted poppy to pin on the collar of their animals and pets to show their support.  And there will be prizes for best photos and most miles travelled over April 2021.

COVID-19 has meant that most animal sanctuaries and rescue centres in the UK have struggled over the past months to keep going.  War Horse Memorial, through its Animal Purple Poppy Fund, is trying to help the most vulnerable.  At War Horse Memorial we were delighted to agreed partnership working recently with the Donkey Breed Society, to further the cause of donkey welfare through a programme of education and support.  With fundraising on hold for many charities because of coronavirus restrictions this is a great way to raise money through sponsorship and, because it’s not a group activity it’s a great way for individuals and families to keep within government guidelines while enjoying the breath-taking beauty of Britain in the Spring.
So how will it work?  Anyone interested should email info@thewarhorsememorial.org to register.  For a £10 registration fee War Horse Memorial will send by post a metal purple poppy pin badge and a knitted purple poppy to attach to collars and bridles.  People are asked over the month of April 2021 to record their routes, and the number of miles walked – and importantly, take photos en route.  On 30th April 2021 they need to submit their log of miles covered and a selection of three photos that show their part of the country at its best.  Judges will award prizes for the best entries in a number of categories.

Kind regards, Susan.”
Susan Osbourne, Co-founder War Horse Memorial and The Animal Purple Poppy Fund.  Go to www.thewarhorsememorial.org for more information.
*****

Area Representatives
All the Area Representatives and the Assistant Area Representatives have been busy during the Lockdowns, either helping people and donkeys with problems, optimistically sorting dates for next year, holding donkey days for very limited numbers of people, and a couple of Webster Walks.  John McLaren and his team have been extremely busy at his Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary because volunteers have been unable to enter the Sanctuary to help them.  Because Rochelle and Shoshana Blakeman are resigning their positions at the end of the year, we are still in need of Area Representatives for Shropshire and Staffordshire.  If you would like to help please contact 
Claire Harper.  (Contact details at head of letter)
Events in 2021
Judy Lane, Area Representative for Gloucestershire, is planning the following all based in the vicinity of her home in Duntisbourne Abbotts, near Cirencester but any one is welcome to participate:

.  Webster Walk in aid of the Flicka Donkey Foundation in Cornwall   ---   15th or 22nd May

.  Summer Lunch and Talk from a local Veterinary Surgeon  ---  26th June or 3rd July

.  Autumn Ramble and Harvest Lunch  ---  5th or 12th September

It is hoped Countrytastic, The Three Counties Show and the Malvern Autumn Show will take place at the Malvern Showgrounds next year, but as yet the Malvern Show Secretary cannot confirm.  If they do happen we will certainly be involved!  Hopefully the Island Farm Donkey Show in Oxfordshire and the DBS Championship Show in Warwickshire will be able to be held.
Webster Walks in 2021 will be in aid of the Flicka Foundation Donkey Sanctuary located near Truro in Cornwall.  We will also be raising funds for them with table-top sales, sale of hand-made gifts and second hand bits and pieces, including donkey gear and books.  Any contributions of articles gratefully accepted.  
The Equine Dentists from the Donkey Sanctuary will again be visiting Claire Harper’s home near Evesham in May.  If people would like them to give a short lecture and power-point presentation, plus the usual demonstrations working with donkeys and mules, please let Claire Harper know. 
Polly Vacher is still planning to drive her donkeys from her home in Oxfordshire to Wales in aid of the Multiple Sclerosis Research fund.  For information please contact Polly on 01235 817554, 

07876 681669, email: pvacher@aol.com or visit her website: www.donkathon.org 

Wednesday Donkey Days continue, taking into account Government guidelines of course, for example everyone to keep one donkey length apart!  These are held at Claire Harper’s home near Evesham, Worcestershire and are really intended just for a social get-together with an opportunity to talk about anything to do with donkeys.  There is always plenty of time for interaction with Claire’s donkeys who greatly enjoy the attention.  Everyone is welcome, whether or not a member of the DBS, and no cost involved of course.  Contact Claire if you would like to join in.

We would love to have your ideas for any topic or activity that you would be interested in having.  We really do need your involvement so that we know what to plan for next year, for example this year Sue Jones was hoping to hold a day dealing with the work of farriers and foot health, Lucy Evans planned a day of ‘Bomb-proofing’ practice, Emma Hartshorne suggested an Afternoon with Long-ears – her rabbits and donkeys plus afternoon tea, Julie Boyce was prepared to give a day’s instruction on the early steps of beginning to drive a donkey, John and Judy Phillips had invited us to spend an afternoon with their miniature donkeys, Sheila Bell had intended to host her Summer Luncheon in Hereford, and then there was the proposed visit to the Donkey Sanctuary in Sidmouth, Devon.  All these events may happen next year, and hopefully even more, so please keep an eye out for notifications or contact one of the Area Representatives (names at the head of this letter) for up-to-date information.
*****
West Region Awards:
The Special Donkey Cup, which has been awarded each year since 1998, is a way of acknowledging a donkey, or group of donkeys, that in some way have proved over the years to be exceptional.  This year it will be awarded to Tilly and Topsy, Claire Harper’s donkeys who, along with Claire’s two other donkeys Mac and Dougal, have been welcoming visitors since the Wednesday Donkey Days were started at Claire’s home 14 years ago.  (Mac and Dougal won the Cup in 2001 in recognition for the way they had been the donkeys used for over 200 people to had obtain their Donkey Sanctuary Courses, Stages 1, 2 and 3 certificates at Claire’s home.)  Tilly and Topsy have proved to be willing for visitors of all ages, shapes and sizes to cuddle, groom or just share secrets with.  
The Bell Trophy was presented for the first time last year.  This is a special little trophy that will be awarded to a donkey which has come from difficult circumstances and is now enjoying and taking part in all the fun of public events, and is very much involved in promoting the DBS and the welfare and care of donkeys.  This year it will be awarded to Bournville, an Island Farm Donkey Sanctuary donkey, now in the care of Eric Clubley.  Bournville and his friend Ramsay frequently walk around their village, giving people great pleasure with their friendly personalities, but Bournville was a real star last Christmas when he visited a care home.  There’s a lovely article about this adventure in the Summer 2020 Bray Talk, issue no. 161, pages 71 and 72. 
The Gofur Trophy was presented for the first time two years ago.  It is awarded each year to a person who often goes unnoticed and sometimes not even recognised – this is the person behind the donkey owner who helps willingly with all the behind the scenes activities involved with looking after donkeys.  This year it will be awarded to Eileen Parker who for over six years has helped to look after Sue Farr’s group of donkeys, and also more recently has given invaluable assistance to Sheila Bell.  

*****
For Sale:
Anna Turner has the following tack for sale:

             * Western saddle – black, synthetic, light weight, excellent condition, Adult size.

                     Ideal for donkeys or mules and for training  -  £100.00  
             * 5ft 9ins Rug.  Elephant brand, excellent condition, lined and waterproof.

                     Navy-blue  -  £35.00

* Training Whip, black, 6 ft long  -  £15.00

*  Drop noseband, brown English leather  -  £10.00

*  Striped Camel Rug!!  6ft and with one hump.  Very thick and padded.
         Donation to the Webster Fund

Buyers to collect of pay carriage.  Contact Anna on 07890 234756

Claire Harper would like to sell a child’s leather vintage Western saddle.  Bought in America.        Good condition.  Suitable for a donkey or mule of almost any size.  £50.00  

Blue DBS jumper, size XL, hardly worn.  Donation to the Webster Fund.  
Felt saddle, suitable for donkey.  Reasonable condition.  Donation to Webster Fund

Child’s leather saddle, no tree.  Excellent condition.  £10.00 (To be donated to the Webster Fund)
Small leather bridle, needs TLC, oiling etc, but sound.  Includes bit.  Donation to Webster Fund.
*****
Zoom Weekend
Saturday, 5th December 2020 at 10.00am  -  DBS Annual General Meeting.  Please contact Carol Morse, Secretary of the DBS if you wish to participate in this meeting by email by 27th November.
(dbssecretary@donkeybreedsociety.co.uk)  Carol will send you the required information.
Sunday 6th December 2020 at 11.00am  -  West Region Annual Meeting.  An opportunity to catch up with friends in this Region – a brief meeting of 40 minutes only but could be extended.  Please contact Liz Harris for information on how to link up:  lizrharris5@gmail.com by the 30th November.
*****
Lastly a bit of sad news for all those people who knew him – Claire Harper’s donkey Mac has died.  He was 32 years old and had lived with his best mate Dougal, at Claire and John’s home for 28 years.  Mac had a very strong bond with Claire and is greatly missed.  
Anna, Claire, John, Judy, Lucy, Rochelle,

 Shoshana, Stephanie and Sue.

Editor of this Newsletter:  Claire Harper, West Side, North Littleton, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 8QP.
Telephone:  01386 833524      Email cj_harper@hotmail.com 
